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 Recipe Cook Book: 
Do you have a favourite recipe you would like to share?  

If so, would you like to donate it to our new Cookery 

Book we are planning to help raise funds for the Village 

Hall   We hope to have it finished in time to celebrate 

our 25th Anniversary of the Village Hall next June when 

it will be on sale at the Village Spectacular.  The recipes 

can be handed in at the Farmers Market or delivered to 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
4th Nov CapelARA – Rivers, Windmills & Canals (page 8) 

7th Nov FIREWORK DISPLAY CAPEL SCHOOL (page 9) 

10th Nov Meet your District & County Councillors - INSERT PAGE  

11th Nov WE WILL REMEMBER THEM - SEE PAGE 6 

11th Nov WI meeting: Annual Mtg  & Helen Stephenson Quiz 

14th Nov Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan (pg 2 and Insert) 

16th Nov 

@ 6pm 

St Radigund's Church, Combined "Songs of Praise" 

Everyone welcome - Refreshments available. (Page 2) 

22nd Nov Quiz Evening – Samaritans (front page and page 9) 

24th Nov Village Hall Annual General Meeting @ 7pm (page 3) 

29th Nov Craft Fair @Village Hall 10am – 3pm (Front pg & Insert) 

30th Nov Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page and Insert) 

2nd Dec CapelARA – Christmas Party (page 8) 

9th Dec WI meeting: It's Christmas starring ourselves 

12th Dec Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir  Carol Concert  (page 2) 

31st Dec New Year’s Eve with “Chicory Tip” the 60’s group. 
Proceeds to Moorfields Eye Hospital and Kent Air Ambulance.  

25th Jan Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page and Insert) 

22nd Feb Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page and Insert) 

14th Mar Quiz Evening - Youth Club 

29th Mar Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page and Insert) 

 
 

 

If you know the details of your event in advance, please let 

Parish Clerk know so organisations avoid booking same date 

 

 

 

The Read-through for next year’s Capel 

pantomime, Alice in Pantoland, will take place in 

St.Radigund’s Church on  

Thursday, November 20th at 7.00pm.  

Anyone interested in taking part on or off the 

stage can come along. If you are interested but 

cannot come then, please contact Colin Blake 

(01303 241399) or Jerry Spillett (01303 242146). 
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Sunday 16th November  2014    
6pm at St Radigund's Church, Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne  

Combined "Songs of Praise" for the parishes of Capel, Alkham, Hougham, River, Temple Ewell and 

Lydden. Everyone welcome - Refreshments available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH SERVICES, November 2014 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 2
nd

    
All Saints 

Evensong 6.30 pm Sung Eucharist 9.30 am 
Worshipping Together 

11am 

Sunday 9
th

  

Remembrance Sunday  
Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 
Joint Remembrance Service at Capel 

Baptist Church 10.00am, then at Village 

Memorial, Lancaster Avenue, 10.55am. 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Sunday 16
th

 

2
nd

 Sunday before Advent 
Worshipping Together 

11am 
Songs of Praise: 6pm Eucharist 9:30am 

Sunday 23
rd

  

Feast of Christ the King 
 

Benefice Eucharist 10:00am 
 

Sunday 30
th

  

Advent Sunday 

 
Benefice Eucharist 10:00am at St Mary’s, 

Capel 

 

From the Vicarage 

One morning recently the telephone rang early. A couple of teachers at one of the schools I work at had rung in to say that they were 

sick. Could I work in school that day?  That morning I discovered that the place had been infested with a cold bug, which was why they 

had called me in. Needless to say, a couple of days later I awoke with a tell-tale tickle at the back of my throat. This turned out to be no 

ordinary sniffle, but the full works.  I had a list of jobs to do, and I soon found myself fretting about all the things I would have been 

doing if I hadn’t been sitting around nursing a heavy cold. It actually seemed strange not to be rushing off and doing this and that. But 

then, checking my emails, I found one from another parish priest. It ended, “I hope you’re not too busy.”  

Priests are supposed to pray – it’s one of the things we have to promise to do. Discussing that with my friend a while ago made me 

realise that there are some days when, by spending the day in a school and the evening in a meeting, my prayers get neglected – too 

busy, as he pointed out, to keep my promises.  

Rabbi Lionel Blue once suggested that prayer is like a cigarette – it allows you to pause, but without the health risks. In a strange way 

having a heavy cold, I’ve been reminded, has a similar effect. Not only has it made me pause, but it has also taught me how easily being 

busy becomes a habit – and not necessarily a good one.  Whatever you’re doing this month, I hope that you avoid the bugs – and that 

you’re not too busy…     Brian 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2014  
Those who attended the evening with Days Gone By on October 10

th
 had a really good evening; they really are a great group. 

Our next event is on Friday November 14th at 7.30 in St Radigunds Church Albany Road when Frank Conley will be presenting Gilbert 

and Sullivan - The Great and the Good. All are very welcome. Entry will be £5 which includes tea/ coffee and a biscuit. Tickets can be 

bought in advance from me or at the door on the night. (Doors open at 7pm). 

Another date for your diaries: on Friday December 12th The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir will be presenting a carol concert at 

7.30pm in St Rad's. Entry is free and there will be a retiring collection. All are most welcome to come and enjoy the festive cheer. 

You can register your interest to ensure tickets by phoning 01303 251403 or, e mailing me on johne.oliver22@gmail.com 

 (All evenings are on the 2
nd

 Friday of the month with a £5 entrance fee unless otherwise stated) 
November 14

th
 – Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great and the Good 

December 12
th 

(Friday) - The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – retiring collection only 

John Oliver, Chairman - Capel Church Hall Fund - phone 01303 251403 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Steve Leonard, our Letting Secretary on 01303 670445 or 

mobile 07525 254114 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event 

THE HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING FOR WEEKLY EVENTS OR CASUAL BOOKINGS FOR PARTIES ETC. 

CONTACT STEVE LEONARD, LETTING SECRETARY ON 01303 670445 or Mobile 07525 254114 

 

Contact Point/Mobile Police Station:  

Village Hall Car Park, Lancaster Avenue,  

Capel-le-Ferne.  5pm–6pm,  

Tuesday, 11
th

, 25
th

 November and 9
th

 December 

Surgery: Tuesday 2
nd

 December  

10.30am-12.00 pm @ Farmers’ Market 
 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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 Something to celebrate?       Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

To view the hall, or to make a booking contact the letting 

secretary Joan Woodsford on 01303 252354. 

The Village Hall is available for hire for all these AND more. There are two sizes 

of hall – for differing types of event. Recently refurbished and well maintained on 

offer are a well fitted Kitchen, disabled facilities, projection screen, central heating, 

instant boiling water, stage. Hire either or both halls, depending on how much 

space you need.   Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) including 

sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

1
st
 97 Peter Routh 

2
nd

 55 Brenda Halls 

3
rd

 99 Joy Baker 

Winners of OCTOBER 100+ Club 

 

The small hall is perfect for more intimate 

groups or meetings, or can be used as the 

food/drink service area. 

The kitchen is well fitted with a service hatch. 

The large hall is an ideal venue for parties, weddings and other large family get 

togethers – there is room for children to run around, for tables to eat on and space for 

dancing and a stage for the band or disco.  For those extra special occasions there is a 

net to release balloons at the ‘magic moment’ or hidden wires to decorate the hall. 

For your special event at home tables and/or chairs can be hired for £2 or 50p respectively.  

Contact Jayne on 01303 211 480. 
Boot Fairs started again last 

month. To hire a table contact 

sylvia.coles@tesco.net 

The refreshment team are back 

in harness, so you can be 

assured of a good cup of tea or a 

bacon sarnie. 

The annual Craft Fair this year is on 29
th

 November.  Open to the public from 10.00am many of the 

regulars – Cinque Ports Sugar Craft (Christmas Cakes) tombola, stained glass, knitted toys will be there.  

In addition that is to a wide range of new stalls – baby items, patchwork, embroidered clothing, water 

colours to name but a few. Stall holders are aiming to keep prices low so there is plenty to browse.  

Entry is by donation to the Village Hall.  There will also be the usual tombola (if you have any prizes to 

donate please contact Jayne or Cherry) and refreshments. Cherry may have cut back on her catering but 

she will be cook – or sample one of Cherry’s bacon roll or a piece of her cake. 

Preparatory work for the Annual General Meeting has 

begun.  The financial books have been sent to the auditor, 

the annual report is being composed, taking account of the 

Charity Commissions latest guidance and letters have been 

sent to various organisations entitles to appoint Trustees. 

The Constitution allows for up to 6 elected Trustees.  Nominations to date 

include; Jenny Carter, Sally Cook, Sue Leaning, Cherry Leppard and Mike 

Stone.  If you would like to nominate someone please contact Sally Cook 

(Secretary) on 253838 or Eures1994@yahoo.com before 4
th

 November  

(to allow time for tellers to be appointed if they are needed). 

The Annual General Meeting is on 24
th

 November 19.30 in the small hall.  Everyone is welcome, Trustees for 2013/14 will be reporting 

on the finance s and activities over the last year.   

Trustees for 2014/15 will be elected and all attendees living in the village will be entitled to vote.   

If you would like more information please ring Jayne on 211480 

The elections for Trustees for the village hall are due to take place on 24
th

 November.  If you are interested in standing or nominating 

someone, contact Sally Cook (Secretary) on 253838 or Eures1994@yahoo.com  

before 4
th

 November  (to allow time for tellers to be appointed if they are needed.) 

An apology to hirers……... 

Just as soon as we sort out one problem another rears its head.  Not long ago 

we were forced to ‘modernise’ the strip lights in the main hall so it would be 

possible to get the spare parts. 

The industry has foiled us!  The internal fittings have been ‘updated’.  To 

replace parts the whole light has to come down and be internally rewired to 

make the replacement parts fit.  It is easier and (taking account of time) 

cheaper to replace the lights.  

So………………………..To ensure a speedy resolution, 

two will be replaced immediately.  Since replacing parts 

has become a major exercise, we are investigating 

alternative lighting, looking for bright lights for the sports 

activities and some more subdued lighting for social 

events.  Without knowing the options and costs we can’t 

promise it can be done, but we are seeking expert advice.  

The good news 

The sockets have been repaired – thank you to the persistent Trustee, and the 

floor should have been repaired over half term. A big thank you to the hirers 

who forwent their badminton to make way for the repair team. 

The bad news 
The fan is now an ex-fan!  Apparently it is the wrong sort 

in the wrong place.  We’re researching the options, but in 

the meantime it has been disconnected. 
A plea 

to 

hirers: 

Twice now complaints have been passed to the committee.  When supposedly clean mugs have been taken out of the cupboard 

they have had tea/coffee slops in them.  We suspect that the mugs are stacked preparatory to washing up but because the top one 

appears clean, the ‘tower’ is put away.  Could you please check the mugs are all clean before putting them away! 

RECYCLING 

INSIDE THE HALL Boxes are provided for:- 

 Unwanted shoes for charity,  

 Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital 

& Hearing Dogs 

 Shoes 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

PLEASE NOTE – WE ARE NO LONGER ABLE 

TO RECYCLE BOTTLE TOPS.  THEY SHOULD 

NOW BE DISPOSED OF VIA THE LOCAL 

AUTHORITY REFUSE COLLECTION 

SERVICES. 

 

CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 
Books & jigsaws - A wide variety of books are available an ‘honesty basis.  These 

are on trollies in the corridor.  Thanks to all who have donated to this cause. 

Quiz Sheets - Available (£1 per sheet) at the Farmers Market or from Cherry 

Leppard, 29 Albany Road, first prize £25.  The answers are placed in the 

Grapevine and on the Website.  

100+ Club - £12 per year your number is placed in a draw, every month for 1
st
 

Prize £25, 2
nd

 £15, 3
rd

 £5 These DOUBLE in December!  The draw will take 

place at the Committee Meeting on the 1
st
 Tuesday of each month.  Contact 

Jenny on 01303250298   for further information 

Farmers Market - Tuesdays 10a.m. to 12.30p.m. Stalls selling local produce 

every week, including (but not limited to) artisan breads, pies, meats, fruit, veg 

and a postal service. 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Registered Charity Number 281.786   PROVIDING SERVICES TO OUR COMMUNITY 

  Committee Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the First Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm.   
 

mailto:sylvia.coles@tesco.net
mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday in the month from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

           

 

 

 

6
th

 November - Halloween Party, Fancy Dress, Hot 

Dogs, Food and Games 

20
th

 November - Football/ Pizza making/ 

Hama Beads 

4
th

 December - Christmas Crafts, Decorating Cakes and 

General Games 

18
th

 December - Kidz Planet, £4 per person.   

Juice and chips provided. 

15
th

 January - Football/ Rock Cakes 

 

 

 

 
Please ensure you collect your children from the hall, not 

the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

We have lost a couple of Helpers, so if you could spare a 

couple of hours, twice a month,  

your help would be appreciated! 

Any issues/queries - Please contact the Chairperson, Simon 

on 07860803767 and  

find us on Facebook to keep up to date with all info about 

Capel Youth Club. 

 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book  

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each 

From Cherry    Tel: No: 01303 255114 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for NOVEMBER 2014 

2
nd

     Colin Patience (Communion) 

9
th

      Rev Ruddle 

16
th

     Gloria Guest 

23
rd

     Theresa McAvley 

30
th

      Pam Barr 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested not to 

park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings as this is 

a disabled access. 

Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 
Garden & Property Maintenance Services & Handyman 

No Job too small 

Projects and all types of jobs you need doing in your 

garden, or inside and outside your home. 

I’m friendly, reliable, local and trustworthy. 

If you would like to enquire about any job, without 

obligation, it will be nice to hear from you. 

 

DO YOU NEED AN ELECTRICIAN? 

LOCAL, RELIABLE, AFFORDABLE  

 Rewires         Consumer unit changes 

 Garden Lighting      Additional sockets 

 New Circuits         Fire & Intruder Alarm 

 No job too small     All your electrical needs 

   Free quotations      Insurance backed    

                                   work 

 
Tel: 01303 647131   Mobile: 07980 448796 

E mail:  info@electrichall.co.uk 

We are a local, fully insured,  

Part p registered company 

 

 

CAPEL GARDENERS 
The Gardeners AGM will be 

held at the Church Hall on 

Tuesday, 16th November 

starting at 7.30pm. 
It will be preceded at 6pm with a Fish and Chip supper, so 

could all members who want the supper let the committee 

know for ordering etc. Cost of meal is £5.50, payable on the 

night.  There is no admission charge for the AGM itself. 

This is the most important meeting of the year.  We shall be 

planning the Christmas party, next year’s activities, 

presenting the annual trophies and electing the committee 

members. Proposals and nominations to Gess Harman in 

writing please! We look forward to seeing you all at the 

AGM.  Gess Harman Secretary/Treasurer. 01303 255661. 

 
 

TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR YOUR 

COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, FULLY 

INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL -  toandfrocars@gmail.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

 

 Judo I.B.F. Club ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm.  
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3
rd

 Dan    Tel: 01303 258942 
Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3

rd
 Dan  

Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give expert 

tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give expert 
tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

Will you be eating alone this 

Christmas?  Would you like 

to join us for Christmas lunch 

on Christmas Day?  

Capel Baptist Church plan to provide Christmas lunch in 

the Village Hall.  No charge - any donations received will 

go towards the cost of the lunch. 

 

Please give you name to Cherry 

Leppard at the Village Hall,  

01303 255114 or  

Tony Barr on 01303 489006 

 
 
 

 

 

A big thank you to all the helpers, 

the people who came and those 

who donated, to make the 2014 

MacMillan Coffee Morning such a 

success.  We raised £410, which 

for a coffee morning held in a 

private house was good going. 

  I hope someone else will feel able to take it on next 

year, for old age and general decrepitude will stop me 

hosting it again.   

Many thanks, Gillian Howey. 

 

 

mailto:info@electrichall.co.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@gmail.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH  COUNCIL 
Summary of some items discussed at meeting on Tuesday, 21st October. 

 Request from the public to address the Council: None received  Equipment status report – Repairs and renovation to the climbing 

frame and slide unit was discussed following the receipt of a quotation.  Further quotations to be obtained for comparison, including the 

fencing required to the petanque court and memorial area.  Also pending receipt was a quotation for refurbishment of all remaining junior 

play equipment and the multi-use games area items. Funding of this work, with a final decision to be made, would be discussed further at 

next meeting.   Crime Reports – Community Warden (Dave Bish) reported a fairly quiet period with just two incidents, one of anti-

social behaviour and one, a domestic dispute - both having been dealt with accordingly. Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr: Jones reported 

that notification of incidents and points of interest continue to be alerted to residents via the Parish Council email database, Facebook 

Page and Website.  Scam issues are reported to be part of a campaign being launched within the next few weeks.   
For 1st Hand information from the Parish Council received direct to your computer request Clerk to add your email to the database, or 

“like” our Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil or, follow on Twitter   Twitter Account  @CapelParishCoun   

Or visit our website http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 

  Traffic and Road Improvements – The Speed Watch Scheme now forms a Project that the Councillors will be working on and a 

working party has been convened to look at several issues relating to roads in the Village   Highways & Public Rights of Way – 

Reinstatement of grass verges (re-seeding) and replacement of daffodil bulbs on B2011 is still under investigation by Cllr: Tutt in 

conjunction with Contractors following the gas mains renewal work carried out earlier in the year.  Double yellow lines on junctions of 

Capel Street and Lancaster Avenue/Green Lane in need of repainting and would be reported to Kent Highways.  Bridleways closed in 

Hougham reported to Kent PROW by Cllr: Hale. Other items discussed – Dog Control Area on Playing Field, comments received from 

residents on Spitfire Flights, Elections in 2015, arrangements for 11
th

 November (see below), and the Community Warden Consultation, 

Kent County Council Budget Consultation, Confirmed 2013/2014 Audit - all available to view on Parish Council website. 

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 18
th

 November at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK 

PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk,  

39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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Are you eligible for the flu jab? 

Protecting yourself against the flu has never been easier for the vulnerable, those people at risk, the young children, older 

people and pregnant women. 

Children aged two to four years old, alongside people aged 65 or older, plus those with long term medical conditions not 

forgetting mums to be are amongst the priority to receive the vaccine. 

These groups are more susceptible; flu can increase the risk of developing more serious illnesses such as bronchitis and 

pneumonia, or can make existing health problems worse. In the worst cases seasonal flu could result in a stay in hospital, 

or though very scarce, could even prove to be fatal. 

Young girls and boys can receive the vaccine as a nasal spray, instead of a jab. Having one can make a great difference, 

If you are being offered the opportunity to protect your children, then you should take it, it is not just important for them, 

but for the rest of the community too, as you are stopping the spread of the infection.  

However, there are some misunderstandings and misconceptions about the vaccine so that some people do not feel 

confident to come forward and get themselves the best defence against the flu this winter.  

So here are some myth busting examples. 

You get the flu by having the vaccine! 

It is impossible to get flu from having the flu jab. This is because the vaccine does not contain any live viruses. A very 

small number of people experience side effects, that are similar to those of flu, such as aching muscles, but this is actually 

your immune system responding to what it thinks is an attack of flu. 

You won't get the flu if you are healthy! 

Anyone can pick up the flu virus, even if you are generally in good health. Usually 15-20% of the population gets the flu 

each year and it is possible to pass it to those who are vulnerable, as mentioned at the beginning of this article, the very 

young, those over 65, those with long term medical conditions, such as cardiac or pulmonary problems, cancer etc and 

pregnant mums to be. 

The flu vaccine is not safe! 

The seasonal flu vaccine is one of the safest vaccines in the world and is given to millions of people in the UK each year. 

The specific strains of flu that are included may change from one year to the next, but that does not affect the safety of the 

vaccine or change it in any way. 

If you are still not convinced after reading this article, then have a look at www.kent.gov.uk/Health, or have a word one of 

the surgery nurses. Oh yes, that's another myth, they don't bite! (It is rumoured)! 

Cllr Geoffrey Lymer, Dover District & Kent County Councillor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

The Lighthouse Inn 111 Old Dover Road CT18 7HT   -   01303 254080      

       
Channel Views, Pub Food, En Suite Rooms, Wedding Venue 

Autumn Offer 8oz Sirloin Steak with all the trimmings Tues Wed Thurs Evening £10.95 

Friday Night Curry of the Day or Fish and Chips £7.95 

Sunday Carvery 12pm -5pm   2 Children per family under 10 eat free £9.99 

BANDS 

Saturday  November 1
st
  The Folkestone Blues 8.45  Free Entry 

Saturday November 15
th

 Electric Beatles  8.30pm   Free Entry 

Saturday December 6
th

 The Gary Dean Band 8.45 Free Entry 

Thursday Dec 18
th

 Carols by Candlelight with the Snowdown Male Voice Choir in aid of Shooting  

Star Children’s Hospice   (there will be a collection) 

Last Sunday of every month Richard’s Rascals Jazz Band   (lunchtime) 

2 COURSE PENSIONER’S LUNCH 

 Thursday and Friday 12pm -2.30pm £7.95 

XMAS  PARTY  NIGHTS  Dec 2
nd

 until 20
th 

From £29.99 per head  

 Disco nights  Friday Dec 12
th

 and 19
th

 2014 

XMAS  DAY CARVERY 

Welcome Drink and Canapes. Mincepies, Crackers and Party Hats 

Two Seatings  12 - 3pm  and   3.30pm -  6.30pm  

Adults  £70.00        Children 5-10  £30.00 

Visit our website  www.thelighthouse-inn.co.uk  to view all Menus 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/Health
http://www.thelighthouse-inn.co.uk/


 8 
 

Capel Active Retirement Association - Sally Solly (Secretary). 
Thank you to everyone who supported our speaker at the last meeting.  We didn’t know exactly what he was going to talk about or 

demonstrate under the topic of ‘Creative Gardening’.  However, we soon realised that Ian Hulf’s expertise was in providing supports 

for a whole host of different plants - bushy, tall, climbing, trailing ones, using parts of drainpipes and ‘Roundalls’ to bend into shapes 

of all sizes around which the plants would grow.  Also small clips to attach plant pots to trees!  As he spoke, we watched him twisting 

and turning strong plastic tubing, entranced by what he was producing next!  A very informative and inspiring talk was enjoyed by all.  

His on-line company is called Plant support products if anyone wants to know more of what he provides.  Our next meeting on 4
th

 

November is entitled ‘Rivers – Windmills – Canals’ (see separate poster).  The group of us who visited Newnham Court Shopping 

Village of Maidstone, starting with an excellent lunch at the Inn, had a good day out with a look around Notcutts Garden Centre prior 

to a talk from a member of staff about ‘Spring bulbs’.  With a very hesitant staff speaker, beginning her talk half an hour later than 

advertised, and rather expensive prices for plants and bulbs, we were ready to return home before the rush hour traffic (which we 

managed!)  Well done to the two teams representing CapelARA at the Area Quiz challenge in Ashford on the 16
th

 October.  One of 

our teams came 3
rd

 – so congratulations!  We have another Pub Lunch organised for Thursday 13
th

 November at The Plough in 

Hougham (along the B2011 bus route No 101) at 12.00 for 12.30 meal, costing £10 for two courses.  Please contact Adrian on 250392 

if you would like to join us.  Also looking ahead to December, we are planning a ‘Cheese and Wine’ party, so members, friends and 

families, please watch this space.                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPEL BROWNIES 

We have spaces at Brownies, for girls aged 7-10.   We meet Mondays during term time only. 530pm-7.00pm. 

Anyone interested contact me (Sandra Sharp) on my mobile number 07818551806. 

 

CAPEL GUIDES 

We have several new girls, if you are interested, please give Rachel a call and I will give you all the information you need.   

Guides is for girls between the ages of 10-14 years.  

 

Programme of Forthcoming Events 
2014 

4th NOVEMBER             RIVERS - WINDMILLS & CANALS 

2nd DECEMBER             CHRISTMAS PARTYTIME 

2015 

6th JANUARY       KENT FIRE BRIGADE 

3rd FEBRUARY       FOLKESTONE ADULT EDUCATION CENTRE 

3rd MARCH       NAPOLEONIC RE-ENACTMENT 

7th APRIL                         FILM STAR (NO PRIZES FOR GUESSING) 

 

 

CAPELARA 
Welcome you to our next meeting  

on Tuesday 4th November 2014 in the Village Hall starting 

at 2pm.  The topic is   

RIVERS & WINDMILLS & CANALS 

By Brian Doorm 

Please do come and join us –  

we’d love to see you there 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne  

Bowling Club 

Jenny Carter    01303 250928 

Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler       01303 255862 

Well summer has gone and the outdoor bowlers are all back in the fold. Club competitions are well under way with most of the first 

rounds played.  We sent a team to play in the Dorothy Epps cup at Arca Bowl’s club; they won all their rounds but were knocked out in 

the semi-finals.  The first league match of the season went very well with Capel gaining 8 points out of a possible 12. Last year’s league 

players went to Pau’s restaurant for a celebration meal and to try out the venue for next year’s presentation dinner, sadly to say the 

service was slow and the food was of a poor standard so I don’t think we will be going there again.  The next big internal club match is 

the Boys V the Girls,  Sunday 16
th

 November, Naturally the boys won last year and I have every confidence we can do it again, we are 

so confident that if we lose we will do the washing up on the day.  Another date for your diary the annual Booze and Bowls meeting on 

Tuesday the 23
rd

 December you bring the nibbles the club supplies the drinks. 

I would like to remind players of the dress code, White tops with grey trousers or skirts and flat shoes that have not been worn outside.  

Cream tops or jogging suit bottoms are not permitted.  As a courtesy to other players, especially when a match is taking place, would 

members turn their phones to silent or off please.                                                                               
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Capel Evening WI 

What is the connection between Sainsbury’s and the swans?  Or, Sainsbury’s and Port Lympne?  Rather than a formal talk, the WI 

ladies enjoyed a question and answer session with Mary and Emma from the Park Farm branch.  With great good humour they 

answered a host of questions – are dairy farmers given a fair deal, why is the nutritional information written on the bottom of packages? 

What are customers really like? Those which they couldn’t answer were taken back to the store, as were ideas on how to improve our 

shopping experiences.   Refreshments were served with mince pies (courtesy of Mary and Emma – or more accurately – their employer) 

and a variety of specialist cheeses.  The tins of chocolate were secreted away to be enjoyed at the Christmas meeting. 

The business was quickly dealt with and thoughts turned to planning various events during December, which this year appears to be 

busier than usual.  Still it keeps us young at heart. First on the programme is our Christmas Lunch – where most of us will be off to St 

Margaret’s for Turkey and trimmings (alternatives available).  One week later is the group carol singing in St Radigund’s Church 

followed the next day by our December meeting.  Members approved plans for a social evening and agreed to invite guests.  If you are a 

lady in the village who would like to join us for the evening contact Jayne and we’ll make the necessary arrangements (i.e. make sure 

there is something for you to eat and drink).  

 

The W I will be celebrating its centenary next year and as part of 

the celebrations a baton is travelling around the country using 

various methods of transport. It started in Anglesey in June and 

is due to finish at the Royal Albert Hall on 2
nd

 June.  During its 

journey the baton will be travelling from West Kent to East 

Sussex via East Kent, with a staging post in Capel in – you 

guessed it - December.   As well as the Federation Chairman and 

other dignitaries members of the any WIs around 

Folkestone/Dover will be joining us for coffee and cupcakes. 

The final December event is helping in the kitchen and carol singing (some members may be disguised by Santa hats) at the festive 

Farmers’ Market, which we hope you’ll support.  Final arrangements for the November meeting – our annual meeting – were made.  

This is our most formal meeting of the year – electing a new committee and reporting on the past year.  It’s not all serious though – 

there is a surprise speaker – complete with ‘prop’ as well as the annual Helen Stephenson Quiz, fiendishly devised by Jerry Spillett and 

with the beautiful trophy awarded to the winner. 

So as you can imagine the October meeting was hectic.  Despite that we still had plenty of time to talk and 

catch up with what’s happening to members.  The quick quiz for members’ time was to decipher a few 

dingbats relating to food and drink.  Raffle and goodbyes and we all went our various ways until the next WI 

activity – Home Economics on the Wednesday.  The committee had arranged tile painting, which kept 

members occupied for the afternoon.  Darts in the evening, Craft on Thursday, knitting club on Monday, 

Scrabble on Tuesday, Book club on Wednesday and lunch club fitted in around our social diaries.  Thank 

goodness they are not all every week – there’d be no time for anything else.    
We try to be welcoming and if anyone would like to ‘try before you buy’ you’d be very welcome to join us for an evening or two to see 

whether or not it would suit you.  Just ring Jayne 01303 211480 and we’ll arrange someone to ‘host’ you for the evening or turn up on 

the first Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm in the village hall.  Before we sign off some answers – the connection between Sainsbury’s 

and the swans?  Out of date bread and cakes go to the swan man to feed the birds. Sainsbury’s and Port Lympne?  Unsellable meat 

products go to Port Lympne. It used to be from Park Farm, but now the Hythe branch sends their ‘reject’ meat there. But if you know an 

animal charity which needs meat for their patients it may be worth contacting the Park Farm branch. 
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FARMERS MARKET NEWS - Now in our 12
th

 Year 
FIND US ON FACEBOOK -    twitter.com/@capelleferneFM 

Registered with the Kent Farmers Market Association, Produced in Kent and Big Barn 

5* Award from Dover District Council.      5* Award Environmental Health Department 

FARMERS MARKET NEWS 

We are sorry to have lost some of our stalls recently, due to lack of sales. We would urge you please, to support our 

stallholders otherwise we will lose more and we don’t want the market to close – as so would the community coffee 

morning.  Farmers Markets help to promote local produce, which provides better quality, flavour and freshness, and supports 

our local producers rather than the large supermarkets.  Price comparisons have been carried out and our prices are on a par 

with the supermarkets too.   All our products are produced by the stallholder, (talk to them to find out about their products 

and how they were produced), or supplied by a local producer, sold on their behalf, and is CLEARLY marked accordingly.  

A couple of comments have been received recently as to fresh food being covered and also that products are not priced.  

These comments have been passed onto the stallholders and are being rectified. 

The Taste of Kent Awards Voting is now in full swing, and we would ask you please to vote for us in the Best Farmers 

Market Category, we won in 2004; it would be great to win again!  This would also give a boost to the market as more stalls 

might decide to join us!  Please vote online at www.tastofkentawards.co.uk  or by filling in the form at the market.  We have 

recently tried a new layout of the stalls, and would appreciate your feedback on it.  The Weekly Draw was also put in place 

to encourage spending with the winning vouchers! 

Sadly we are still short of stalls, and we are searching for more to join us. As you know, we have all the basics provided, but 

it is also nice to have a few for those extra special ‘treats’ and to fill the hall.  If you have any requests, please let us know, 

and we will endeavour to find them, although we cannot make any promises! We are pleased that Sandgate Bakery are now 

slowly getting back to normal, which is great news. During their problems, we would like to thank Cottage Loaf for standing 

in for them.  The Flapjack Company are away at the present time, but will be returning late October.  Due to lack of sales we 

have now lost Beth’s Mogador, which is such a shame as she is very local, living in Capel!  We have also lost Butterbox 

Fudge, again due to lack of sales, but we do have a new Fudge stall joining us – Meander – who live in Capel, so again very 

local, we do hope you will support them. 

Due to personal circumstances Jenny has decided to stand back a little from the organising of the Farmers Market after 

nearly 12 years.  She will still be ‘on board’, but this, unfortunately, puts pressure on Cherry. Julie and Maggie have kindly 

offered to assist by adding their names to our great list of volunteers, covering holidays, sickness etc, but not actually run the 

market behind the scenes. This still leaves us short of someone to actually take over the running of the market – can you 

help?  Without someone to actually do this, there is a good probability that the market will close.  This will be a terrible 

tragedy as not only will the community suffer, but the Village Hall funds will too.  Maybe you are new to the village and 

would like to get involved?  Do you have organisational skills?  If interested, please contact Jenny to find out what is 

involved. 

The Craft Hall is building up, with a great selection of local crafts on offer. James is also on hand for those Passport/Driving 

Licence/Bus Pass/Portrait Photos or even bookings for parties/weddings etc. He will even print your own photos for you!  

Our ‘Postal Service’ (run by volunteers), is also alongside the Crafts, we also offer a photocopying service for just 10p per 

copy.  Plus we have had a local Author selling his book and signing them – ‘Dead Men Lie’ is the title, and is doing very 

well in the Amazon ratings!  Highview School have done well so far, making Crafts etc as part of their curriculum, and 

learning business skills.  PLUS – Quiz sheets are available and lots of books and puzzles for just a donation! 

Please also be aware, that the village Community Warden and/or our PCSO are usually on hand at the market to answer any 

questions.  Also the KCC Mobile Library attends just outside the car park, at 12 Noon every week.  So, as you can see, we 

are more than just a Farmers Market but a real Community based project!  We now have the following products on sale:- 

Fish, Meat, Eggs, Preserves, Jams, Honey & Pickles,  Delicatessen, Olives, Smoked Fish & Cheese, Spicy Indian Products,  

Bread, Cakes, Flapjacks, Pastries, Vegetables, Fruit, Fudge, Fruit Liqueurs, Plants and a wide variety of Crafts.  

Our WEEKLY DRAW is proving popular too with some customers winning more than once, who have been able to buy that 

special treat with their vouchers!  No profit is being made; all money raised from the Draw goes back into prize vouchers. 

The prizes each week vary depending on how many take part for just 50p a go.  

The winners’ names are always on the board in the hallway. 

Please Note:- 

The Market Opens at 10 a.m.  For your own Safety,  

and before an accident happens, we request this time be recognized due to heavy boxes etc being delivered 

during setting up. We are sorry for any inconvenience, and we thank you for your co-operation. 

AN APPEAL  -  More help is required for the clearing up after the market please, on a rota basis. 

Could you spare just ½ an hour once a month from 12.30 to 1 p.m?  Maybe you’ve just retired and want something to 

do, or are new to the village and want to get involved? 

If you are interested, please contact Cherry 255114 or Jenny 245399 to discuss. 

Please note: The products for sale are produced (in the majority of cases) by the stallholder, in Kent, unless clearly marked 

otherwise. We should point out that we ensure our producers hold the relevant certificates i.e. a public liability insurance 

and, where necessary, health and hygiene certificate and kitchen registration documents. 

We have business cards and posters for the market, if you could hand out to friends & family, your local 

club/pub/restaurant etc, please we would be very grateful. 
 

 

 

mailto:twitter.com/@capelleferneFM
http://www.tastofkentawards.co.uk/
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Mrs Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden  Mr Dave Bish 07811 271020 

Parish Council Chairman Mr Clive Goble 01303 240566 

Parish Council Clerk  Mrs Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Mr Peter Jones 01303 248149 

Village Hall Committee Chairman    Mrs Jayne Stone  01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Vice-Chairman      Mr Brian Wilson 01303 240405 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 077304725838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer            Sue Leaning  01303 256704 

Village Hall Committee Lettings Secretary  Mrs Joan Woodsford 01303 252354 

Village Hall Committee Noticeboard  Committee Members (£1 per month) 

Village Hall 100+ Club Mrs Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Farmers Market  Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114  

Village Hall Quiz Sheets Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114 

Village Hall Table & Chair Hire  Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Bridge    (Fridays) Mr Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Mrs Sandra Sharpe   07818551806 

Capel Active Retirement Association  Mrs Sally Solly 01303 250144 

Capel Art Group, St. Radigunds Church  Mrs Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Mrs Gill Cooper 01303 251086 

Divas Dance Miss Rebecca Uden   01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Mrs Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association      Mr Gerald Harman  01303 255661 

Guides Miss Rachel Chandler 01303 210702 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline 01303 246887 

Judo Mr Colin Carrot 09850 548769 

Playgroup Mrs Alison Cloake  07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Mr Derek Jeffrey  01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls  Mrs Ros  Chandler 01303 255862 

St. Radigunds Church Rev. Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St. Radigunds Players & Choir Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

St.Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Steve Lennard 01303 670445 

Twinning Association Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

W.I. Mrs Jayne Stone      01303 211480 

Welcome to Village Letter Mrs Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

Youth Club Mr Simon Withey    07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

Please let me know of alterations or additions to above list Maureen Leppard (Editor) 

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Playgroup 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7LX 

capelpreschool@btinternet.com 

Running for over 40 years 

Ring Alison on 07977838609 or drop in during one of 

our sessions. A few vacancies available  

Ofsted 2010 - Outstanding environment and good in 

all other areas. 

Open Term Time – mornings  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

 
Jessica Young - MAAT 

Accountancy, Book-keeping  

and Payroll services 

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation - Flexible hours 

Contact details 

Mob 07704 518251     

Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

 

 
Jessica Young - MAAT 

Accountancy, Book-keeping  

and Payroll services 

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation - Flexible hours 

Contact details 

Mob 07704 518251     

Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
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All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries & Towbars  

Supplied and fitted 

                      Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

         Friendly efficient service 

      Call John Horne 01303 255894 or email:           

                      Johnhorne@amserve.net 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

MOTs 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  Shutters, 

Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for December issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com  by 6pm, Sunday, 16
th

 November 2014 

PLEASE NOTE THERE IS NO GRAPEVINE ISSUE IN JANUARY 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
 

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates  Capel - 244206 

Recycling/Waste Collection Dates:    

 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste  

Fridays, 14
th

 and 28
th

 November 

Food Waste & Recycling - Fridays, 7
th

 and 21
st
 November 

Missed Bins - Very occasionally your bin may not be collected. 

Therefore if your refuse or recycling was out on the kerbside before 7am 

on your collection day please call 01304 872428 or email 

waste@dover.gov.uk and they will come back for it.  

Please note that you are required to report the missed bin no later than 

one day after your collection. 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1
st
 April 2014 

This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm    £ 10.00       Size 9cm x 7cm    £15.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm  £22.00.  Size 20cm x 13cm  £38.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 
For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 
  

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

                  
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:Johnhorne@amserve.net
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:waste@dover.gov.uk
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com
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Please find below a link to KCC Budget Consultation 

Help make the most of Kent’s money. Your views count!  

Budgets are being planned for the next three years and it is estimated that 

there is a need to find £206m of savings. This is your opportunity to have 

your say about how we make these savings. Please go to 

www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/have-your-say/budget-consultation  

The consultation closes on 28 November 2014.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kent County Council Community Warden Service – Public Consultation   

The consultation will run to 9
th

 November 2014.         How to get involved and have your say! 
Kent County Council is undertaking a series of service reviews across all departments, including the 

Community Warden Service, in order to address the challenge of saving £330 million over the next three 

years. Among several options being discussed and considered is a reduction in the number of community 

wardens, managers and support staff in the service. This would be accompanied by a reorganisation 

which would result in continuing warden support for communities in different ways, with the possibility 

of reaching and serving more residents. The consultation is available in several formats and also 

available on www.kent.gov.uk/communitywardenconsultation.      

We want to hear what you think of this proposal.  

Please let us know by completing the online questionnaire. 

      
Are you interested in promoting positive 

behavioural change in your parish? 

Or is there an issue you may wish to discuss 

with your Councillor? 

Then meet your local District Councillor 

Frederick Scales and  

County Councillor Geoff Lymer, 

between 18:00 hours and 19:00 hours, 

on Monday 10th November, 

at Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall (small hall),  

Lancaster Avenue,  

Capel-le-Ferne. CT18 7LX 

Editor’s note: if you are interested in standing in 
next year’s district or parish council elections you 
will need to check with Dover District Council to 

ensure you comply with legislation relating to 
electioneering. 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/have-your-say/budget-consultation
http://consultations.kent.gov.uk/consult.ti/CommunityWardens
http://www.kent.gov.uk/communitywardenconsultation
https://kentcc.firmstep.com/default.aspx/RenderForm/?F.Name=BJ9xFMYDVQq&HideAll=1
http://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
http://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

Quiz is run by The Capel Le Ferne Village Hall Management Committee, Registered Charity No 281786 

ANSWERS    “IN FLIGHT OR SPACE”       
1. Spitfire 13 Barrage Balloon 26 Concorde 38 Hang Glider 

2 Helicopter 14 Flying Down To Rio 27 Wright Brothers          39 Bullet 

3 Rocket 15 Spaceship 28 Satellite 40 Kite 

4 Tornado 16 Stars 29 Spa;ce Station 41 Tiger Moth 

5 Astronaut 17 Wasp 30 Royal Air Force 42 Halley's Comet 

6 Hurricane 18 Ryanair    31 Meteorite 43 Fly Like an Eagle  

7 Harrier Jump Jet 19 Dragonfly 32 Glider           44 Aurora Borealis 

8 Eagle 20 One Flew Over The Cuckoos Nest       33     Bird 45 Butterfly 

9 Fireworks 21 Moth 34 Parachute 46 Ski Jump 

10 Chinese Lantern 22 Frisbee 35 Lancaster 47 Boomerang 

11 Shooting Star 23 Bungee Jump      36 Amy Johnson 48 Easyjet 

12 Balloon 24 Bumble Bee 37 Swing 49 Arrow 

  25 British Airways   50 Virgin Airlines 

 
ANSWERS “CAT IN THE ANSWER” 

1. Cat Ballou 13 Cats Eyes 26 Cats Cradle 38 Caterpillar 

2 Catamaran 14 Cat of Nine Tails 27 Curiosity Killed the Cat 39 Let the Cat Out of The Bag 

3 Polecat 15 Catwoman 28 No Room to Swing a Cat 40 Seacat 

4 Caterer 16 Like a Cheshire Cat 29 Catastrophe 41 It’s Raining Cats and Dogs 

5 Catalogue 17 Cats Protection League 30 Catkins 42 Catherine 

6 The Cat in the Hat 18 I Tawt I Taw a PuddyTat 31 Cat Nap 43 Catacomb 

7 The Cat and the Fiddle 19 The Owl and the Pussycat 32 Cattery 44 Cataract 

8 Cat on a Hot Tin Roof 20 When the Cats Away the 

Mice Will Play  

33     Eight Out of Ten Cats 45 Put the Cat Among The Pigeons 

9 Catapult 21 What’s New Pussycat 34 Has the Cat Got Your 

Tongue 

46 Pussycat, Pussycat, Where Have You 

Been 

10 Top Cat    22 Catalonia 35 The Aristocats 47 Fight Like Cats and Dogs 

11 Cat Burglar 23 Category 36 Cat’s Whiskers 48 Catatonic  

12 Felix the Cat 24 Catwalk 37 Scaredy Cat 49 Cat in Hell’s Chance     

  25 Caterwauling   50 Catarrh 

 


